Town Of Lovell Selectmen's meeting minutes June 22nd, 2010

Attendance- Bob Drew, Turf Ramsden, and Stephen Goldsmith. Larry Fox, Gene Spender and Scott Gardiner were also present.

- 1. We accepted last weeks minutes. Bob made the motion and Turf seconded it. All voted in favor.
- 2. Tom Henderson from the GLLT came in. We had asked him to come to explain the Community Forest Grant. Tom gave us some good information about this. We will follow up first by determining how many acres there are in Lovell and what the Town actually owns.
- 3. Linda Mercer the president of the Pulpit Rock Trail Blazah's ATV club came in for us to sign some documents allowing them access over some town property. Our attorney had written up some documents in January that allowed for this. We all signed the form and gave Linda a copy.
- 4. We discussed the beaches and the public notice that we were going to put in the papers. Steve had discussed that he had been down twice policing the beaches.
- 5. We discussed the new mil rate and hopefully next week we can set it once we have all the new figures. It looks like we will probably only have to increase the mill rate by \$.15. This will be about a 1.64% increase.
- 6. We received \$6589.00 from the sale of metal.
- 7. We signed a CMP pole permit.
- 8. We reviewed the SMRPC annual report.
- 9. We reviewed the MMWAC report.
- 10. We received some information about the PSAP's from the PUC.
- 11. We will pick up the forklift and Scott Gardiner will train everyone on the operation of this. He is a certified instructor for this.
- 12. Fryeburg will be working on Smarts Hill and we gave permission for them to store some of the road material at the ball-field
- 13. Beth Armington asked Bob about widening the entrance to the ball-field. He will get more detail on this.
- 14. The door at the ball-field will be replaced this week.

- 15. Everything looks great at Cushman Pond Dam.
- 16. Adjourned at 9:25 P.M.